
Hello, 
I wish to state my Opposition for HB 4005.  It is a violation of law-abiding citizens’s Second Amendment 
rights.  The bill proposes to turn millions of good Oregon citizens into criminals.  Should we lock our self-
protection up the way SB 4005 intends, we will become the victims of crimes.   
 
Almost 20 years ago, my husband and I had a gun stolen from us.  A creepy meth user broke into our 
house, and took $11,000 worth of our things, including the gun.  It makes me frustrated that you believe 
I am the criminal, because that loser broke into my house!  If HB 4005 passes, victims of robbery not 
only have to deal with that misery, they will have to handle the stress of criminal charges for the deeds 
of the criminal.   
 
None of the principles set forth in HB 4005 will stop gun crimes.  All of the added laws in the land will 
not stop those who wish to do evil.  I am writing and fighting AGAIN, against the illogic of politicians who 
have an agenda against the Second Amendment.  You go ahead and lock up your guns if you wish, but 
don’t stick your nose into what is best at my house. 
 
Thank you for reading, 
H. Geschwill  
 


